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Visit to Kishor Nagar I of S&E Development 
Date: 2nd August, 2024 

Venue: Kishor Nagar I Of S & E Development secondary school 
 

On 2nd August 2024, postgraduate students from St. Xavier's College, 
Ranchi, under the National Service Scheme (NSS), visited Kishor Nagar I Of S & E 
Development, a boys' Sr. Secondary School in Ranchi. The school, established in 
1977 and operating under the Jharkhand Academic Council, caters to students 
from Class 1 to Class 12 with a student-teacher ratio of 1:45. The institution has 
a garden, poultry, and kitchens to support students’ nutritional needs.During 
their visit, the NSS students engaged in educational activities, teaching moral 
values and using technology to enhance learning for students from nursery to 
Class 8. They also interacted with the school’s staff and principal, Father Walter 
Beck, gaining insights into the school's operations, which rely on donations. The 
visit was well-received, positively impacting both the NSS students and the 
school's community. 

 

 



Azadi ka Amrit Mahotsav 
Date: 13th & 14nd August, 2024 

Venue: Fr. C. De. Brouwer Auditorium 

 
The NSS unit of St. Xavier's College, Ranchi, celebrated the Azadi Ka Amrit 

Mahotsav on 13th and 14th August, marking the 78th anniversary of India's 
independence. The two-day event featured cultural performances, including 
traditional dances, patriotic songs, and skits that showcased India's journey to 
freedom. Concurrently, academic activities such as extempore, quizzes, and 
poetry recitations focused on the independence movement and the importance 
of freedom, enhancing students' historical knowledge. 

A highlight was the presence of Padma Shri awardee Shri Mukund Nayak, 
a noted folk artist, who attended as the chief guest on the second day. In his 
address, he stressed the importance of preserving India's cultural heritage and 
encouraged youth participation in nation-building. The celebration concluded 
with a vote of thanks by NSS Programme Officer Dr. Anirban Gupta, 
acknowledging the efforts of the NSS unit and the participants. The event 
successfully instilled a sense of pride and patriotism among all involved. 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 


